
[image: image1.png]


FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL
 Ref:  09/20 P.
1186
MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL held on Tuesday 4th February 2020 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall.
A ten minute period was set aside before the meeting commenced for public participation.  No members of the public attended.
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^

Those present at the meeting were:
Chairman Cllr Will Taylor, Cllrs: Christine Orr-Cooper, Norman Hewer, Malcolm and Wendy Molloy, Rosemarie Ryan and Caroline Spencer
Also in attendance:
Heather Evans, the Clerk.
1.
APOLOGIES

None.
2.
MINUTES REFERENCE 08/20 P.1183-1185
Minutes recording the meeting held on 7th January 2020 as circulated were 
taken as read, approved and signed.        

Resolved.
3.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr W. Molloy declared an interest in item 8 Finance.     Noted.















4.
PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION
a) Following the Footpaths Officer’s meeting with WCC, Cllr Ryan confirmed that there is a notice in place showing where the stile is on Pikes Pool Lane.
Items b) and c) were both noted.  Thanks were extended to Mr B. Lucas for his efforts and the updates.
5. 
CORRESPONDENCE







a)  WCC Spring Parish Council Conference, 18.03.20: Cllr Orr-Cooper asked if there is an agenda for the conference.  There isn’t an agenda yet but one will be issued in the next few weeks.  When available the Clerk will forward it to all Councillors for information.
b) ROSPA Inspection of Penmanor field: W. Taylor will arrange to meet with S. Skeys prior to the inspection so that they can check the play equipment and check the ground surface under the swing. 
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c) There was a discussion about the funding which may be available from BDC for villages and communities.  There is a tight deadline, 10th February.  All Councillors are interested and would like to be able to add fruit trees and equipment  which will enhance village life. Following discussion it was decided to apply for funding for fruit trees, making bird boxes and providing dog poo dispenser bags on Penmanor playing field. The Clerk will apply for funding on behalf of the parish council. 
6.
 PRECEPT
Budget and precept figures were handed out to Councillors at the meeting. There is a rise of 4p per household for 2020.  All members present approved the figures and the form, which is to be sent to BDC, was signed by both the Chairman and the Clerk.
7.
PENMANOR PLAYING FIELD

Insurance claim: It is intended that a claim will be made with our insurance company for the malicious damage of the goalposts last year and Finstall Parish Council will then be able to invest in new goalposts for the field.
Cllr W. Molloy will let the Clerk have details for the claim asap

Quotes received:The Chairman gave details of the quotes that have been received.  However these costs do not include delivery or installation and safety matting may also be necessary.  After discussion, and considering the feedback received, it was decided to obtain further quotes and for councillors to meet with a company who will visit the site and offer recommendations.  

The Clerk was also asked to contact the Playgounds Officer at BDC for any supplier recommendations. 
Maintenance of Field: After the issues last summer and autumn we need to ensure that the field is better maintained in the year ahead. Cllr Taylor will liaise with the current contractor about this in the next few weeks.
8.
POTENTIAL FOR PEDESTRIAN CROSSING

Cllr Taylor has met with Mr R. Clewer from Worcs County Council Highways  to discuss parishioners’ concerns about the traffic and difficulty crossing the Finstall Road at busy times of day. Mr Clewer has said that he feels that the cost cannot be justified for a crossing in Finstall. (A pedestrian crossing would cost in the region of £25,000). He said that Finstall would have to prove that there is significant need to justify  this expenditure which is unlikely to get the go ahead due to the low village population.  
Mr Clewer added that a crossing further down the road towards Aston Fields, near the church, was possibly more warranted so that children can safely cross in a busier area that is near to two schools.
There is, on the Worcs website, an area for people to post their views directly to the council; the link is below for information:
http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20445/requests_to_improve_infrastructure_for_pedestrians/1480/request_for_a_pedestrian_and_cycle_crossing
9. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION

19/01598: There were no objections from Finstall Parish Council.

19/01441: There were no objections from Finstall Parish Council.
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10.
FINANCE
a)
Receipts

Interest Money Manager Account 12th Dec  

  0.28

  

b)      Payments
         Cllr W Molloy – Expenses for Carol Service

  19.27

         Village Hall Hire in 2019




220.00


   Heather Evans Salary January 2020 


242.00


   Heather Evans Stationery Expenses


  16.30


  Three Counties Payroll (DD)


             14.04









      
        £  511.61

9. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be an Ordinary Meeting of Finstall Parish Council to commence at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 3rd March 2020 in the village hall.

10.
 OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY
Cllr Hewer reported on the poor state of the grass on some verges on Finstall Road due to the number of parked cars.  It would be appreciated if cars can be parked roadside rather than on a verge.  Cllr Ryan has also noticed that there are an increased number of parked vehicles on HeydonRoad, possibly contravening the recommended distance from the bend.   This may also result in pedestrians having to use the road sometimes. Cllrs ask if people can park on their drives or roadside rather than block pavements and to consider the safety of pedestrians and other road users.

Cllr Spencer commented that parking outside the rugby club extends towards the bridge sometimes and this too could compromise the safety of others.

Cllr Hewer reported that the railway bridge is looking quite unsightly due to moss on the sandstone and the black blocks on top highlight the discrepancy in materials used.

A poster will be displayed in the notice boards asking for any volunteers in the village, who may have an hour or two to spare each week, to maintain the three flower troughs in the village. This job has been carried out by the same person in the village for many years but he is no longer able to continue.  For further information please contact the Clerk or any of the Councillors.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10 p.m.
Due to time constraints a financial audit wasn’t held this evening. There will be a financial audit at the next meeting. 

The meeting will start earlier at 7pm on 3rd March
Signed...........................................................Date..............................................
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